 CWMDU AND DISTRICT COMMUNITY COUNCIL
Minutes of the meeting held at Tretower Village Hall on 7th September 2017 at 1900hrs.
Present were Vice Chairman Cllr Mrs R Lewis,  Cllrs Mrs HG Sweeting, Mrs K West,  Mrs L Doggett,  RDH Jackson, J Williams, Cllr Mrs K Silk and the Clerk – RAB Doak.
Apologies   There were apologies from Chairman Cllr Mrs C Morfett, Cllrs Mrs JE Block, Mrs DWV Cracroft and FJ Morgan.
Declarations of Interest

Receive any declarations from Councillors with an interest relating to the business on the agenda. No declarations made.
Minutes   of the meeting held at the Cwmdu Village Hall on 10th August 2017 were confirmed and signed. 
Matters Arising
1. The next Five Councils Liaison Meeting will be hosted by Llangattock Community Council and Cwmdu and District Community Council will be after Llangattock. No date received yet for the next meeting. The Vale of Grwyney Community Council is holding a meeting on Monday 9th October 2017 (venue tbc) to discuss retrospective planning applications and have invited other members of the Five Councils to attend. Mr Ryan Greaney of the BBNPA has agreed to speak to the Councils about this topic. 
Cllrs Mrs HG Sweeting and Mrs K West stated they would attend if possible.
Highways
The Councillors stated that the anti- skid surface by the Kestrel needed replacing. This had been reported to the Highways Department several times and they passed it on to the Trunk Road Agency to deal with. The Councillors reported that there was a 30 mph speed limit on the A40 for a long stretch near the Kestrel. Cllr Mrs K Silk informed the Council that this was in response to pressure she had put on Mrs Kirsty Williams, AM during the summer.  She also informed the Council that she had had a letter from Ken Skates, AC/ AM, Cabinet Secretary for Economy and Infrastructure that confirmed that a small improvement scheme would be progressed. This included replacing the current Vehicle Activated Sign and resurfacing the road. The speed limit would be reduced until the improvements have been completed.

Cllr Mrs HG Sweeting asked why the experimental speed limit on the A479 was not effective from the Nantyffin to Tretower. It caused problems in Tretower when motorists and bike riders went through Tretower at the speed of 40 mph then increased their speeds sharply because the 50 mph speed limit no longer applied. The Clerk was to bring the original letters and maps to the next meeting to show the Councillors what was originally agreed.
Correspondence
1. From Francesca Bell
BBNPA 23rd August 2017 Community Update Autumn 2017 7 MB
Forwarded to all Councillors on 6th September 2017.

2. From Tracy Gilmartin-ward One Voice Wales 30th August 2017 REFORM OF DATA PROTECTION LEGISLATION 92 KB
. This will come into force on 25th May 2018. Forwarded to all Councillors on 6th September 2017.
It was commented that this was very important legislation which the Council had to take notice of and appoint a Data Protection Officer (DPO) who is required by General Data Protection Regulation (GDPR) to have expert knowledge of data protection law and practices.
3. Email PAVO 1st September 2017 PAVO Members E-Briefing September 2017

4. From PCC 23rd August 2017 Archives (CSP - Generic) Powys Archives Reopens August 29  279 KB

5. Email PAVO 1st September 2017 Diary Marker PAVO 2017 Conference and AGM 8th November 2017 

6. From PCC 22nd August 2017 Shane Thomas (CSP - Communications Services)
Local Intelligence - Local Business Links (Cabinet Portfolio Holder: Planning and Re-generation - Councillor Martin Weale) 23 KB  Proformas to complete for Local Business Contacts and return to PCC by 30th September 2017

7. Letter Brecon Advice Centre 14th August 2017 with thanks for the Council donation of £100.00.

8. Letter PCC 21st August 2017 with the results of the election of the Town and Community Council representatives for the Standards Community Sub-Committee.
9. From Susan Simpson PCC 31st August 2017 (CSP - Executive Office) Powys Wellbeing Plan 20 KB

Extension of closing date for feedback until 13th October 2017. Forward to Cllrs Mrs JE Block and Mrs K West.
10. From Joan.Lockett@gov.wales 1st September 2017 Clustering: funding support available in 2017-18 667 KB Welsh Government support for clustering – funding to support the initial setting up of joint arrangements.

11. From
Tracy Gilmartin-ward  OVW Official 5th September 2017 : National Museum Wales – Vacancy for  President 482 KB
12. From
Tracy Gilmartin-ward
OVW 5th September 2017 What's Stopping You From Being an AM  172 KB

13. From opcc  5th September 2017 Invitation to Road Show Event Dyfed – Powys Police HQ 15th September 2017 467 KB

14. From Sharon Walters (CHC - BOARD) 6th September 2017 FW: Full Council Meeting 12th September 2017 175 KB

15. From
Welsh Academy of Art 31st August 2017 2016/17 Newsletter 122 KB



The Clerk had sent all the Councillors a list of emails / letters received from 11th to 31st August 2017 for their information and to avoid having to print out correspondence that was not urgent. 
Planning
1. Planning Application 17/15136/FUL – 26/07/2017 – “Extension of a single dwelling and associated works” at Fedw Farm Cottage, Cwmdu. The Cwmdu Councillors were holding a site meeting to decide on a response to this application. An email from Jane Pashley, Planning Services Supervisor 29/08/2017 informed the Council that this application was going in front of the Committee on 05/09/2017. The Clerk replied to the BBNPA on 30/08/2017 with the Council’s comments after their site meeting and had an acknowledgement back on 30/08/2017 stating that our comments had been noted.
2 .Planning Application 17/15185/FUL – 04/08/2017 – “Proposed renovations to lean to garden store on a Listed Building” at Middle Gaer Farm, Cwmdu. The Clerk read out the letter sent to BBNPA on 20/08/2017 with the Council’s comments.
3. Planning Application 17/15214/LBC – 17/08/2017 – “Proposed renovations to lean to garden store and make opening into dwelling utility area” at Middle Gaer, Cwmdu. The Clerk is to reply with the Council’s comments by 12/09/2017.
4. Planning Application 17/15226/FUL – 07/08/2017 – “Summer room built on the existing patio area. One storey to fit the patio area. Timber frame to match the workshop on the property (Oak Clad) with aluminium patio doors” at 2 Blaenllynfi Cottages, Cathedine. The Clerk is to reply with the Council’s comments by 12/09/2017.
Accounts
1.  Grant Thornton, the External Auditor sent the completed audit for the year ended 31st March 2017 to the Council on 23rd August 2017. The External Auditor’s Report stated that on the basis of their review, in their opinion, the information contained in the Annual Return was in accordance with proper practices and no matters had come to their attention giving cause for concern that relevant legislation and regulatory requirements had not been met. Grant Thornton certified that they had completed the audit of the Annual Return for the year ended 31st March 2017.
2. The “Notice of Conclusion of Audit” to give local Government Electors their rights was posted in the village notice boards on 25th August 2017 and was to be displayed for 14 days until 8th September 2017.

3. The Council was informed that the Auditor’s bill was £231 plus 20% VAT and the Council would be invoiced in due course. 

4.  The Auditor General’s Reports for 2014-15 and the 2015-16 audits specified the areas that auditors would focus on for the next few years. It included for 2016-17 the requirement for Councils to comply with the Local Government (Democracy) Wales Act to publish information on a Council website, to register as an employer with HMRC, to have adopted the revised Code of Conduct and to provide a copy of the Register of Interests, which must be available on the Council’s Website. The 2017-18 audit will focus on the Effectiveness of Internal Audit and the Use of Reserves. The Council had informed the Internal Auditor on 18th June 2017 that the Council was satisfied with the arrangements for the Internal Audit and the timing was to be unchanged and the scope was considered adequate.
5. The August Precept of £3667.00 had been credited to the Council’s account and a fundraising amount of £41.37 had been banked and credited to the War Memorial Restoration Fund.

5. Bank Balance  - £11418.10 – Council - £8791.46 Section 106 - £1750.00  Section 106  Grant Money–  £4000.00 less Legal fees £1025.00 Donation to  Bwlch Village Hall - £1000.00 – Playing Fields and Allotment Rent  - £225.00 Balance of £1750.00.  Section 106 Grant Money needs to be spent on the local community by 27/10/2018. The War Memorial restoration fund stands at £876.64.
Council- £8791.46  / Section 106 - £1750.00 / War memorial -£876.64 = £11418.10
Community Playing Fields and Allotment Society including the CSEG
An email from the Allotment Society invited the members of the Community Council to the Allotment Society’s Open Day on Sunday 10th September 2017 at 1400hrs. Refreshments were going to be provided and Lynne Albutt was going to open the allotments. 
The Clerk wrote to the secretary and gave her the address of Mr David Pritchard, PCC valuer who is the Landlord responsible for the Welsh Church Act Land.
Bwlch War Memorial 
There was a meeting in Bwlch on Monday 4th September 2017 to discuss the arrangements for the rededication of the Bwlch War memorial on Sunday 19th November 2017. The following attended – Cllrs Mrs DWV Cracroft and J Williams and the Council Clerk, R Doak, Mr T Sinnett, the Project manager who gave an update on the progress to restore the Memorial, Mr A Harries, Major P Harrison who handed the Clerk the last of the fundraising - £41.37 which brought the fund up to £876.64.
The following decision was taken – there would only be the one service and this would be at the War Memorial. All VIPs and everyone who was attending the rededication should come to the Bwlch Village Hall at 1100hrs. A speaker system and steps / dias would be required. The Clerk, as Crickhowell Poppy Appeal Organiser had ordered 16 wreaths and a wreath laying ceremony would form part of the service. Mr T Sinnett was going to look up the War Memorial Trust order of Service and the Clerk was going to get a copy of the RBL order of Service. The Clerk was to write to the Reverend Morgan Llewellyn to inform him of the revised arrangements and Mr T Sinnett and Mr A Harries were going to talk to the Bwlch Vicar to establish the arrangements for the Service. A list of VIPs was discussed and the Press was to be informed. The road from Llangorse should be closed and the Clerk would talk to PCSO Billy Dunne to arrange that. The Clerk was going to talk to the Cadet Executive Officer to arrange for Cadets to carry out the Wreath Laying Ceremony and he was also going to try and arrange for a bugler to play the Last Post.
The Bwlch Village Hall had been booked for the 19th November 2017 and the Clerk was to write and ask the Committee to provide  refreshments after the service.
The Clerk had budgeted in the 2017 precept for money to cover the rededication service and refreshments. It was proposed that the Community Council pay for the 16 wreaths to be laid to commemorate the names on the Memorial and also pay for the refreshments in the Bwlch Village Hall after the service for approximately 50 – 80 personnel.

Proposed by Cllr Mrs K West and seconded by Cllr Mrs HG Sweeting. Carried
Meeting Closed at 2002hrs. 
